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BIRDINGBURY PARISH COUNCIL
Things have again been quiet in the Parish Council since my last report.  Despite some work on the speed signs at the entrances to the village, it is very disappointing to have to report that this project has still not been completed. We are, of course, pursuing this vigorously with the County Council, and our new Councillor has promised to continue the work of his predecessor in supporting our complaint.  We live in hope that the work will be finalised very soon!

Villagers will have followed with interest the completion work on our lovely new bus shelter.  I should like to record here the Council’s sincere gratitude to David Harrison of Main Street for his amazing dedication to the project.  He has spent many, many hours and great care on the construction – all unpaid.  We are fortunate indeed to have such a generous and skilled craftsman in our community.  The bus shelter working party consisting of Cllrs Gaynor Davey and Terry Healey, together with Jackie Westcott and Chris Barney as well as David have been working for a year on the project, helped on occasion by Lance Hudson, Gary Marshall and Bob Munro.  At the ‘Grand Opening’ at midday on 1st June we can all celebrate this phoenix rising from the ashes of the old shelter: Do come along and share in the celebrations.
The Annual Village Meeting on 23rd April provided an opportunity for villagers to hear about the work of the numerous groups contributing to the life of the village.  The Parish council also consulted on the question of commissioning a formal Housing Needs Survey, and it was agreed that it would be sensible to pursue this, not least because it could help to ensure that any future housing development could reflect community views.  This is being done.
The village archive is now in place in the church and work is being done to ensure that everything is properly catalogued.  A group of villagers took part in a ‘litter pick’ at the end of April and there is a report on this elsewhere in this edition.  These activities are further proof of the community spirit alive in the village.

Our next meeting will be held at 7.30pm on Tuesday 18th June in the Birbury.
Diana Turner

Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
